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Request: 
 
Please could you provide the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
For each calendar year from 2007 to present, how many new school buildings in the council’s area 
(for which the council holds information) were built 

a) With a sprinkler system included 
b) Without a sprinkler system included? 

  
For clarity, by sprinkler system, I am referring to a fire safety system, as described for example in 
the Building Bulletin 100 guidelines, as opposed to any other kind of sprinkler. 
  
In your reply, please could you specify whether the figures you provide include academies and 
free schools as well as local authority controlled schools. If the council holds the relevant 
information for free schools and academies, I would like it to be provided, but if not, please could 
you make it clear these are not included. Likewise, if they are included, please make this clear as 
well. 
 

NORTH TYNESIDE COUNCIL  
 Local Authority  New Build Schools since 2007   
 

   

SCHOOL COMPLETION Sprinkler System: 

Beacon Hill School  2008 Sprinkler Installed 

Monkseaton High School  2009 Sprinkler Installed 

Benton Dene Primary/Benton Dene 
School 2010 Sprinkler Installed 

St. Stephen's RC Primary/St. 
Bartholomew's VA Primary  2014 Sprinkler Installed 

Longbenton Community College 2016 No Installation 

Whitehouse Primary School  2016 No Installation 

Marden High School  2016 No Installation 

John Spence Community High 
School  2016 No Installation 

Backworth Park Primary School  Anticipated 
2018 

Sprinkler included in 
design to be installed 

 
None of the above schools are academies or free schools. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/building-bulletin-100-design-for-fire-safety-in-schools

